HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 27, 2019 - 7:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 7:00 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMNTS 
Solar Field Committee – solar field - capped landfill on Hemlock Lane 

Members of the Solar Farm Committee came in to talk with the Board about constructing a solar field at the capped landfill.  Gerard Joy, member of the committee, said they met with the Board about three years ago and presented them with options, but they were not given any direction on how to proceed.  He understands that a lot of things have been going on in the Town – the school, the Council on Aging – but they are back to ask the BOS about pursuing a solar field.  
Joy stated that the Smart Program was established in December 2018 to support the development of solar in Massachusetts.  The town can easily give them a 1-megawatt system and they have gotten requests from a number of companies – one which came down and gave the committee a lot of information.  They walked the site and it is perfect.  The committee recommends a lease to buy option.
Joy said the committee understands that the Town may not be the one to build it so the town could lease it and then buy it in year seven or eight, at market rates.  They have estimates that the site would cost anywhere between two point five and three million dollars but in year seven, they recoup their costs of building so they might want to sell and the town could buy the system for around a million dollars and more or less have free electricity for life.
Garron asked how long would the town benefit if we were to buy it after seven years and Joy said for twenty years as that is how long the a lease is good for – that’s the way the Smart Program is set up. 
Garron asked how long they last, and Joy said about thirty years and there is a warranty for twenty-five years.  
Burt Gaynor, member of the committee, said under the warranty they test and rate them and if one of the panels isn’t producing up to snuff it is replaced.  Millias asked if the warranty is transferrable and he said yes
Garron asked if we were to lease then buy in seven years how do we maintain it and Joy said the system maintains itself and maybe once a month you would check the system and see how it is doing.
Garron then asked what if one of the panels is damaged and Joy said control systems are put in place so that if anything in those panels fail you simply find out which panel is broken and replace it.  The whole system does not have to be shut down only that particular string number he also said that landfills have a priority for National Grid.
Garron asked how long before it is operational, and Joy said they need three to four months to get approval from National Grid then probably three or four months again for the build. 
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Millias asked if there was a 3-phase going down Hemlock and Joy it doesn’t matter, the poles are down there anyhow so they’ll bring it down to the main. 
Garron asked what the time limit was for the Town to apply for this and Joy said they would have to bid probably by the end of September beginning of October.  Then once a bid is excepted, they would have to apply to National Grid, which will take about four months, that brings us right to the Annual Meeting to get approval for it.  
Joy said for the next seven years, the town would be getting anywhere from seventy thousand dollars a year.  This money could be put in an account to go towards buying out the system. 
Andrews asked what the town would be getting for the first seven years and Joy said a discount on the electric bill. 
Garron asked Millias and Andrews if they had enough information this evening to make a decision or did they want to postpone it Millias said he has no problem with an RFP.
Millias asked Highway Surveyor Hayward if he was good with this and he said yes.  
Andrews asked if they talked with any of the other towns to see if they have done this and Joy said they did a few years ago but not many towns had their own and his guess is because of the  uncertainty but it’s proven itself, and he does not see any downfall to this.  
Gaynor said timing is of the essence because you want to do something before the blocks get sold out.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously gave permission to the Solar Field Committee to send out request for proposals for a solar field on the capped land fill on Hemlock Lane. 
Cemetery Lawnmower

Steve Hayward, Cemetery Superintendent, is requesting that the Board approve spending $8,858 on a new lawnmower for use at the cemetery.  Money from Lots and Graves cannot be used unless Town Meeting approves but interest from Perpetual Care can be used.  
Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously authorized the expenditure of Perpetual Care funds for the purpose of purchasing a Ferris SRSZ2 Stand on Zero Turn Mower for cemetery use.

AFFIRMED WARRANTS AND COMMITMENTS

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously affirmed approval for the payment of the following warrants and commitments:
	Payroll Warrant
	# 15
	$ 228,719.04

	Vendor Warrant
	# 16
	$ 388,824.58

	Withholding Warrant
	# 17
	$   77,680.98

	Ambulance Commitment

from 8/5/19 – 8/11/19
	for
	$   29,800.54

	Ambulance Commitment

from 8/12/19 – 8/18/19
	for
	$ 101,245.47


APPROVED WARRANTS 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrant:
	Vendor Warrant
	# 18
	$ 318,740.15
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APPROVED SELECTMEN BILLS 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:
	National Grid (service/Town Hall)…………………..................

ENGIE Resources (service/Town Hall)………………………...

MA Municipal Assoc.  (C. Seelig/meeting).……………………

Express Newspapers (ad/tax classification) ……………………

Chris Carmichael (services/ZEO/for 395 Ply. St.) ……………..
	$ 699.99
$ 747.59
$   40.00
$   42.00
$ 350.00


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Road Opening – 73 Plymouth Street
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2019-25 issued to Columbia Gas of Massachusetts for a 3’ x 5’ x 3’ road cut at the intersection of 73 Plymouth Street and Redwood Drive to repair leak in main. 
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Recycling Abatements 
Moved Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to abate Bill #1084, #790, #2628, #2544, #728, #1304, #102, #2589, #96, #1072, #2334, #499, #2371, #2507, #1237, #1804, #2008, #1232, #722, #1987, #2148, #257, #155, #2305, #1420, #2603, #965, #2239, #2607, #1885, #1443, #399, #1199, #2379, #2032, #1013, #1115, #1642, #1805, #19, #2580, #870, # 349, #1509, #401, #546, #2438, #1657, #359, #358, #354, #2631, #2263, #2605, #357, #2381, #2496, #1354, #674, #1754, #768, #2064, #1731, #1993, #742, #2397, #2010, #730, #1500, #652, #962, #1834, #2374, #378, #2553, #1698, #1059, #2252, #1985, #2169, #1841, #526, #2375, #1191, #661, #893, #419, #690, #1711, #1408, #243, #2388, #2110, #82, #1019, #1014, #1249, #364, #112, #2549, #2481, #368, #2630 and #709 based on the fact that the office has received confirmation from their private haulers that they provide recycling service to the residents. 
Moved Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to abate Bill #2630 based on the fact that the office has received confirmation from the Building Department that the house is under construction and no occupancy permit has been issued. 
Moved Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to abate Bill #258 based on the fact that the house is not occupied - the resident has provided an electric bill that shows no usage of electricity.
Liaison List 

The Board updated their liaison list.
Brockton/Aquaria
The City of Brockton has been taking actions not to pay Aquaria, the desalinization plan.  Silver Lake water is less expensive.  All this indicates that Brockton will continue to place pressure on using Silver Lake requiring continued diversions from Monponsett Pond.  No action needed by the Board.
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Visiting Nurse Association Agreement
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to sign the agreement between the Town of Halifax and the Visiting Nurse Association of Cape Cod.  
Waste Management Contract

Highway Surveyor Hayward requested changes in the list of toters that need to be picked up each week.  Seelig has forwarded that list to Waste Management and Attorney Mayo.
Old Colony Communications Center
This year’s assessment of $150,000 was offset by a transition grant of $26,232.  There still will be other fees to pay for the IT services that are not covered by the Center so that $26K should stay in the line item.

Amanda Estates Site Plan Modification
The Planning Board has received an application for a revised site plan for Amanda Estates.  A public hearing will be held on September 5th.  The Planning Board has requested any comments, recommendations, questions, or concerns by that date.
Andrews recused himself from this discussion.  
Peck - Earth Removal
A certified has been sent to John Peck and a copy by regular mail to Joseph Peck.  The Board of Health is still involved in treated effluent and stump issues.  Seelig talked with John Peck on August 22nd and was informed that not only is Peck having health his daughter is also.   He said he would send something to the Board in the next two weeks.

Joseph Peck had Country Enterprises of Hanson which removed material from 415 Thompson Street between May 2018 and September 2018; send a letter to the Board indicating that 1,262 yards were removed during that period.
Garorn asked if this fulfilled the requirements and Seelig said this is just the first step and that Peck needs to submit an application.  Garron would like to see a letter sent to him.

Millias asked if there were any slips from the hauler and Seelig said just the letter but could ask.  Millias said slips may not have been generated but either way he went over the 1,000 yards so he should go through the motion of submitting an application.  Andrews agreed that he should go through the permit process.  
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Planning Board/Zoning By-Laws/Public Hearing
The Planning Board will hold a public hearing on September 19th at 7 p.m. on the six articles that the Selectmen submitted and six additional ones from the Planning Board.  Seelig recommends that even if Board members plan on attending the hearing that the Board leave some time at its meeting on September 10th to review the articles and submit any questions, comments, and recommendations to be entered into the record at the hearing.  The two lead petitioners for the two marijuana articles have been notified. 
NIPS Deposit
Senator Brady’s administrative aide wrote back to say that they’ve seen the same problem of nips litter in other communities and that this legislation might be helpful.  Representative LaNatra is a co-sponsor of the 5 cents deposit bill (H2881).
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Area 58 Viewership
While, aside from YouTube, Area 58 does not have any data about viewership, Richard Goulart did say that people start calling if the meetings, etc., do not promptly show up on the public access channels.

Complete Streets Program
As part of Steve Hayward’s work in connection with the Commonwealth’s “Complete Streets” program, Tom Millias indicated an interest.  Seelig recommendation is that the Board broaden the Traffic Safety Committee’s jurisdiction to cover “Complete Streets” since it is likely that any members on a Complete Streets Committee would also be on the Traffic Safety Committee.

Moved by Millias and second by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted that the Traffic Safety Committee broaden their jurisdiction to cover the Complete Streets program.  
Revised Talent Bank Form
A draft of a revised Talent Bank form from Norwell was given to the BOS to review, revise, or approve.  The Board would like to bring this back at a later date.  
Unregistered Vehicle - 27 Hillside Avenue
The Town dealt with this property a year and a half ago and had to go to court to rectify the problem.  Unfortunately, another unregistered vehicle has appeared.  Seelig has sent a certified letter stating that the Town would start daily fines tomorrow (August 28th).  He is requesting authorization to begin levying daily fines for up to 10 days and then send a “parking ticket”.  
Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board authorized Seelig to begin levying daily fines for up to 10 days and then send a “parking ticket”.  
SCHEDULED APPOINTMNTS 

Tax Classification Hearing
At 7:45 p.m., the Board convened a Public Classification Hearing for the purpose of allocating the local property tax levy among the five property classes for Fiscal Year 2020.  Present for the hearing was Board of Assessor member, John Shiavone (Thomas Millias is a member but was acting as a member of the Board of Selectmen for this meeting and recused himself) and Principal Assessor/Appraiser Holly Merry.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows in favor of a residential factor of one for Fiscal Year 2020:  

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Abstained

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


The Board of Assessors has voted not to recommend adopting the Open Space Discount.
· This discount is for land that is not developed and excludes Chapter Land, Permanent Conservation Restricted Land and income producing parcels.  The Town is not protected by Lien and there is no penalty for charge of use.

The Board of Assessors has voted not to recommend adopting a Residential Exemption.  
· Cities and towns such as Barnstable, Nantucket, Cambridge and Boston with high second home populations and/or resort communities benefit from this exemption.  Halifax would not benefit because we do not have a lot of second homes here.   
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The Board of Assessors has voted not to recommend adopting the Small Commercial Exemption.  

· Halifax has already adopted an exemption from Personal Property for businesses valued at $3000 or less.  This is for communities that have a much higher percentage of Commercial and Industrial properties.  The property owner receives the exemption and is not required to pass the discount to the business owner.  

The Board of Assessors is asking that the Board of Selectmen vote NO to the above exemptions.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to NOT adopt the Open Space Discount, a Residential Exemption and the Small Commercial Exemption:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	No

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Abstained

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	No


Merry informed the BOS that the excess levy capacity for the current year is $476,599.49. 
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Oak Street Speed Limit Signs
The Board received a request from Stephen McGowan of 69 Oak Street for 35 mph speed limit signs for the portion east of Holms Street.  However, that area is designated as “Thickly Settled”.  Seelig recommends that the Town post two of the hybrid “Thickly Settled/30 mph (per MGL”) signs, one at the Plympton line for vehicles going west and one just east of the intersection for vehicles going east ask the Highway Surveyor to have these signs installed
He did inform the Board that in February 2018 a resident requested that speed limit signs be put up on Oak Street.  The Traffic Safety Committee was asked for recommendations.  At that time Seelig went out to Oak Street and saw “Thickly Settled” signs at each end (Holmes Street/Oak Street intersection and the Halifax/Plympton town line.  He then notified the Traffic Safety Committee and stated he would recommend that the Board of Selectmen vote to replace the “Thickly Settled” signs with the hybrid signs that include “Thickly Settled” along with the 30 mph speed limit.  He received no response from the members of the Committee but did recommend to the BOS approval of the hybrid signs.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to ask the Highway Surveyor to replace the existing “Thickly Settled” signs with 30 mph speed limit signs with “Thickly Settled” posted within the sign, west bound on Oak Street at the Plympton/Halifax line and east bound on Oak Street at the intersection of Oak and Holmes Street.

Mudfest
Bob Bergstrom would like to hold the fall edition of Mudfest on Sunday, November 10th from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.  He will be in on September 10th to talk with the Board.  
Town Clerk’s Law Books
The Town Clerk would like to ask the Secretary of State to stop sending the Acts and Resolves of Massachusetts (the laws that the State Legislature approves) and the court decision books as the Town is running out of space, the material is on-line, and it is very rare for anyone to consult them.  She would like the Board to concur with this request.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously supported having a letter sent to the Secretary of State asking that the Acts and Resolves of Massachusetts and court decision books no longer be sent to the Town Clerk.  
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Household Hazardous Waste Collection
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to have the Chair, Troy E. Garron, sign two copies of the Household Hazardous Waste Collection contract. 
Live Entertainment – Salon Serenity
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2019-26 to Kelly McAndrews for live entertainment at Salon Serenity Day Spa on Saturday, September 21st, from 1:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Use of Town Green – Historical Society Fall Plant Sale
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously granted the Halifax Historical Society the use of the Town Green on Saturday, September 14th, from 9:00 a.m. to noon for their annual fall plant sale.  

Elementary School Building Project MSBA Funding Agreement
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have the Chair, Troy E. Garron, sign two copies of the financial funding agreement of the MSBA project (roof and doors/windows/siding).
SCHEDULED APPOINTMNTS 

Continuation of Revocation Hearing – Davis Automotive 

Davis Automotive has made a payment of $1,600 towards motor vehicle excise taxes totaling a bit more than $10K.  Seelig recommends continuing the hearing until October 22nd at 7:45 p.m. and rescinding the revocation of the licenses.  
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to rescind the revocation of Davis Automotive Fuel Storage permit and Class II license.  
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Bridgewater/Halifax Landfill/Solar Project
Work continues on this project and at some point, later this year, MacDonald Industries will start the application for permitting to bring in soils that have contaminant levels that require special approval.  There will be public notification and a public hearing.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMNTS 

COA Discussion
Seelig said there are members of the Council on Aging here, members from the Municipal School Building Committee and Generations are here to have a discussion on various alternatives of what the Town could be doing to provide a Council on Aging facility for our residents.  We have done three iterations – one a number of years ago we looked at building a new one over on Route 105, the land owned by the Housing Authority; another iteration was to purchase the All Seasons Restaurant, that was a few years ago; and then just most recently we looked at the possibility of doing a renovation/expansion of Pope’s Tavern.  In each case at various stages the Town’s people made the decision they did not want to appropriate additional funding for those projects, so we are left with our current situation where nothing has happened.  The Board wanted to invite all interested parties and departments in to talk about doing something.  
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John Campbell, member of the Municipal & School Building Committee, agreed with Seelig saying that they have done a lot of creative work.  He has talked to the architect that did the last plan and they are still willing to work with us if we were to go with renovating Pope’s Tavern or the regionalize with other town(s) or start from scratch and hire a new architect.
Millias said that he has been approached about a regional arrangement and the naturally it would be Plympton because of our proximity.  He does not know how Carver would fit in especially South Carver because at some point someone is going to be complaining they have to go too far, 
Dick Wright was talking with Selectmen Ronald Clarke from Carver and Mark Russo from Plympton and the subject came up on their COAs struggling to make projects work and looking for land and so forth.  Clarke said they were using an old house in South Carver and it basically is run by a half a dozen woman.  Plympton has gotten nowhere – they’d like to get something off the ground for their seniors so maybe we could collaborate something between all three towns.  Russo had mentioned to him that there is five acres in Plympton behind the Fire and Police Station that the Town owns, so maybe that something to possibly look into.  As much as Carver would be interested, if we found a piece of property in Halifax it might be a stretch for them to travel – Plympton would be ideal because they are centrally located.  He was hoping that we could get an approval/permission from the BOS to put together a committee to investigate and work with Plympton and Carver to regionalize it – have one building with all three Councils on Aging working out of it.  We can also combine all the programs each COA has to offer.   Carver and Plympton have told him that their Selectmen are on board.  They have tried a lot of different things and still come up empty-handed so maybe regionalization might be the answer.  
Millias said that it is worth investigating and there is nothing else on table right now so it would be remiss not to look at it.
Materna had another idea stating that the Water Department is spread out between two buildings - all their trucks and equipment are down at the Town Barn and their office is at the Water Department Building of which Building Maintenance works out of also.  If you were to knock down that building and put a combined Police and Fire Station.  We then would have an empty police station and an empty fire station and Building Maintenance, and Water could be completely together in the fire station with their equipment now could be locked up.  Then the Council on Aging could go to the existing Police Station, as it has ADA elevator, a kitchen, two garage bays for their vans and room to extend the parking – it would need to be renovated a bit.   
Wright said one other thing is instead of calling it the Council on Aging it could be called a  Community Center where the Council on Aging would operate out of, but perhaps this could be a function facility where if it is not being used on weekends rent it out for weddings, and you could get a liquor license and serve alcohol.  Also the Cub Scouts and the Boy Scouts could use it for meetings.  There could be a facility manager, who would be in charge of the scheduling, and making sue it is cleaned properly and prepared for functions.  Another idea Wright had was movie night for families, invite the three towns for a dollar to come in and watch movies. He further said we could construct and outside pavilion so that there could be outside functions, have a garden area that the seniors or Cub Scouts or the Boy Scouts could put in a garden and grow fruits and vegetables.  He knows it sounds like a lot but he is asking the BOS to allow them to form a committee to work with Plympton and Carver to see what they can come up with.  
Town Accountant Nolan asked Seelig if the town would be more eligible for a community compact grant and he said the compact grants probably would be good for planning purposes but there might be other grants like community development block grants where you get additional points for doing regional projects.  
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Harrold Towne said it is getting to the point where some of them cannot get to the upper floor because of the stairs.  If they wanted to renovate the building then the whole place would need to be done to make it handicapped accessible, can’t do one section at a time.  
Campbell said that there are four or five people that are in the painting class who can’t get up the stairs to do it anymore.  The room downstairs in the museum came to mind so he talked to Sue Basile and they are gong to clean the room out and whatever is stored down there will be stored on the second floor of the Brockton Store.  He said it is big enough for the seniors to have the art class and there is a bathroom and a kitchen sink and they can use the back door to get to the room.   

Campbell thinks that the town and all the committees need to work together as he feels a lot of things did not happen because town committees weren’t working in the same direction.  Years ago when we were building the buildings everybody worked in the same areas, so he is hoping that with that community atmosphere, they can get something done for the seniors – that every committee, the accounting department, the selectmen, the town clerk, the collector – everybody in the town gets on the same page so there are no surprises when we go ask for money and when we go to Town Meeting, we tell the residents in advance in  an Article exactly what we are looking for money wise and not go in with a blank figure because that is what happened the last two Town Meetings.  Millias said with all due respect those numbers kept changing, every time the architect came back it was a different number, so it wasn’t like anybody was forewarned with any of this.  He said those numbers were so fluid nobody knew what they were until we got to Town Meeting.  

Campbell said we should have not presented the number at Town Meeting until we had a figure.  This is in the past now so let’s present a new approach to the building where we all are working in the same direction.
Garron said the people that want this or need this have not come forward to support it because every time it is said you need to be there for this or that they say they don’t have time to do it, or they don’t show up at the meetings, or they don’t do the things that need to be done.  If something is going to be done, we need to present one plan. 
Millias agreed that everybody should be involved in it and there should be a liaison from all the committees on this particular committee so that they know what the numbers are, because that is the only way you can get total support from everybody.
Garron thinks the idea of it being called a community building is good because the COA is there to help anyone who walks in that building whether they are 15, 20 or 80 years old.  
Brenda Fitzgerald (Outreach Worker/Interim Director) wanted to thank everybody for all the work they have done and the great ideas that have been presented but there is a lot that’s got to go into it before we can take action on any of it.  She agreed with what Towne had said – that there are some who cannot take part of the programs that are upstairs because they are unable to get up there.  They already out-source several programs and holiday events.  She thinks forming a committee for the ideas that were brought here tonight would be great. 
Garron had no issues with starting a committee, as long as the committee is going to perform what they need to do because unfortunately we have some committees where there are conflicting personalities causing them not to function.  He asked how many people would be on the committee and Wright said at least 3, possibly 5 from Halifax. 
Andrews said that they should not just limit it to Plympton and Carver but talk with people in Kingston, Hanson and East Bridgewater to get their thoughts.  He then asked if there was a way that we can work with other centers to provide more services to our seniors.  
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Campbell said if they would take in programs from our town we would not have to worry seeing as we would be five years out.
Millias said that some of the programs could be here at the Great Hall.
Fitzgerald said that they do out-source quite a bit and with having the two vans the main goal is to get individuals to medical appointments, we have over fifteen hundred seniors here in town.  Out-sourcing to another town she thinks would be hard for all of us as we all want to stay here in our community.
Campbell said that they would have to do some work on the lights and the toilets, roughly talking a few hundred dollars and it can be done within the next month.  Garron asked about the heat and Materna said it is electric. 
Wright said going along with what Gordon’s idea – it is not a bad idea that the committee at least look into perhaps buying into a surrounding community that already has a Council on Aging.  He added that when talking about a community building maybe build an emergency shelter also. 

Garron said he would like to have a list of the activities going on and the space needed, so if and when a committee is formed, they have that information.
Wright said it would be nice to have the Directors from each of the towns on the Committee so they can coordinate the programs that they have and know the needs of their facility.
Garron said both ideas are good, one is more expensive than the others, keep in mind if they balk at putting two and three million dollars up and it is going to cost five or six million dollars to for combined police and fire station this may not happen.
Millias said Plympton’s police station is five thousand square feet and it was a bargain at three million, but there are so many requirements for a new police station – it gets really expensive.  

Materna said that plan is a long-term solution for three departments.
Millias said where Seelig is going to meet with his counterparts in the other towns, maybe that will be a good time to explore a committee – the size of a committee – that type of thing and kind of report back to us.  Maybe getting some feedback from the other towns might be helpful too, because we don’t want to appoint X amount of people and they’re appointing X amount of people, and then we’ve got forty people on a committee because you won’t get anything done

Garron said lots of things need to be ironed out such as how would the building be administrated, who’s going to be in charge, how do we cover any liability insurance, transportation, shared cost of maintaining the building, snow removal, do we still have a director from each town and who would administrates it.  Also, the cost of cost combining the buildings as Materna had mentioned in addition meeting with the Fire Chief and Police Chief to and see what things they need.
Wright questioned what would happen should the COAs want to move out from the regionalized building we then would have to put something in the in the by-laws and agreements should that happen. 
Millias said personally he would like to get a report back from Seelig after he meets with the other town administrators to see if they are interested.  
Andrews asked if they could expand Seelig’s list to some of the other communities to see if there is any interest.  Seelig said we can always reach out.  
Garron said they will wait to see what Seelig’s colleagues have to say.  He thanked everyone for coming in and showing interest. 
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Finance Committee Resignation – Brad Graham

Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to send Mr. Graham a letter thanking him for serving on the Finance Committee. 
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Foreclosure - 65 Colby Drive
While the Town has foreclosed on this property and Attorney Mayo has started to do the necessary paperwork for a possible eviction; members of the family may try to get the property redeemed.  No action needed, just an FYI for the BOS. 
Counsel Request
Gordon R. Andrews requested permission to consult with Attorney Mayo on questions about quorums and being able to continue/postpone meetings with a quorum in relation to the application for a revised site plan for Amanda’s Estates.  Seelig gave permission and notified Attorney Mayo that Mr. Andrews would be in contact with him.

415 Thompson Street/Sludge
The Board of Health issued a “cease and desist” to John Peck about his use of sludge at this property.  Permitting and a plan are required and neither exist.  Seelig will check with the Health Agent about what is going on. 
Halifax/Middleborough Dog Incident
Seelig has talked with staff at the MA Department of Agricultural Resources who said that the Middleborough Board of Selectmen has jurisdiction about this incident.  His recommendation would be that the owner of the Halifax dog file a complaint with the Middleborough Board of Selectmen and request a hearing.  The Halifax Board of Selectmen could, if they wish, file a letter supporting that request.  The Halifax dog owner also has the option of filing suit against the Middleborough dog owner for damages.
Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to send a letter in support that the Milddleboro board of Selectmen hold a hearing.  
Corn Maze
Seelig will notify Mr. Nessralla about the need to get an entertainment permit if he plans on having a corn maze with associated other activities on his farm off Hemlock Lane.
Motorcycle Lease
Attorney Mayo has suggested some changes before the Board signs the lease.  Seelig recommends Board approve having Troy sign the agreement later this week.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have the Chair, Troy E. Garron, sign the lease agreement once it is back from Attorney Mayo.    
Renewal Earth Removal - White Dog Cranberry
The permit is up for renewal.  A hearing will be on September 10th at 8:15 p.m.
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Nuisance/Dangerous Dogs/Remedy
It does not appear that under MGL Chapter 140, Section 157, the Board can require a dog owner to pay damages to someone who was injured by a dog (or whose dog was injured by the dog owner’s dog).  The injured party can go to court under Section 155.  If the injury involves livestock, however, it appears that the Board can require compensation.

Comcast
Waiting to hear back from Comcast about meeting regarding bills.
Invasive Weeds/East Monponsett Pond
Seelig is waiting to hear back from SOLitude.

Council on Aging Director Search
The screening committee met on August 26th and selected six candidates to interview.  Interviews will be on September 3rd and 4th.  The committee will then select four after interviewing the six.   
Request for Abatement/Recycling Bill #495
Waiting to hear back from property owner.

Special Town Meeting
With the Planning Board hearing scheduled for September 19th, Seelig queried the interested parties about possible dates for a special town meeting:  October 7th or October 21st.  Based on the responses, he recommends that the Board schedule the meeting for October 21st and close the warrant on September 24th.
Moved Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to open the warrant for the October 21, 2019 Special Town Meeting and close it on September 24, 2019.  

Unregistered Vehicle – Harrison - Plymouth Street
Seelig is preparing to send a final notice to Mr. Harrison.

Seelig stated that there was no need to go into Executives Session as there was nothing on Andrews v. Halifax, Patrolman grievance has been settled, no new information on Steve Waterman and the possible new Union is moving along.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews 
Clerk
/pjm
